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August 14, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an ordinance amending Schedule 14 of King County Ordinance 5292, which prohibits parking at all times on certain roads in unincorporated King County.
King County Ordinance 9723 was passed on November 26, 1990, amending Schedule 14 of Ordinance 5292 to include 104th Avenue SW between SW Cowan Road and SW 110th Street, and SW 110th Street between 103rd Avenue SW and 104th Avenue SW, due to roadside drainage ditches not allowing adequate space to park.  Recent roadway improvements, including the construction of enclosed drainage systems, have alleviated that concern.  These two roads are located at the north end of Vashon Island near the Washington State ferry terminal and border the King County Road Services Division parking facility, which is utilized by ferry commuters.
During the fall of 2008, the Vashon-Maury Island Community Council (VMICC) discussed commuter parking at the north end of Vashon Island.  The King County parking facility is full to capacity on most days and the surrounding roads are utilized for parking.  The idea of requesting the removal of the parking prohibition on 104th Avenue SW and SW 110th Street to create additional parking was discussed.  Notices were sent to neighbors in the area surrounding the parking facility, informing them of the VMICC’s intent to request removal of the parking restrictions.  The VMICC Safety Committee Chair stated that “much enthusiastic support (no negative feedback) was received” regarding the proposed change.  The VMICC unanimously passed a motion at their December 2008 general meeting requesting that the parking restrictions be removed.
I recommend that the King County Council adopt this ordinance.  If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please call Linda Dougherty, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff 



  Sajora Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Frank Abe, Director of Communication


Bob Cowan, Director, Office Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Rick Brater, P.E., Acting County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Matt Nolan, P.E., County Traffic Engineer, RSD, DOT

